Our Reference: DM6245686
Contact Officer: Rodney Betts
Telephone: 07 4688 6729

29 January 2015

Attention: lan Paterson
Market Development Engineer
Vinidex Pty Ltd

PO Box 379

Sunnybank QId 4109

Email: ipaterson@vinidex.com.au

Dear lan

StormPRO Stormwater Pipes

| refer to your enquiries as to Toowoomba Regional Council’s position in relation to the use of
StormPRO Stormwater pipes for Council Infrastructure.

| wish to advise that following consideration with the General Manager Infrastructure Services, the use
of StormPRO Stormwater pipes and other HDPE ribbed pipe products will be permitted for:

1. inter-allotment drainage installation, and
2. other land under Council’s control where the slope is greater than 10% and the prior approval
of the General Manager Infrastructure Services has been obtained.

Please note the use of StormPRO and other HDPE ribbed pipe products will not be permitted under
roads/road reserve under any circumstances.

For your information, these recommendations will be included in the forthcoming review of
Toowoomba Regional Council’s Regional Planning Scheme Schedule 4 Planning Scheme Policies SC 4.2 -
PSP No. 2 Engineering Standards — Roads and Drainage Infrastructure.

Should you have any further queries regarding this matter please call me on 07 4688 6729.

Yours faithfully

Rod Betts
Manager - Transport and Drainage Planning

Toowoomba Regional Council ABN: 99 788 305 360
All correspondence should be addressed to the Chief Executive Officer, PO Box 3021, Toowoomba Qld 4350
quoting our reference and marked for the attention of the contact officer shown above.



